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This	Report	is	intended	to	summarize	for	the	University	community	both	the	major	

developments	related	to	Boston	College’s	intercollegiate	athletics	program	and	the	Athletics	
Advisory	Board’s	(AAB)	activities	during	the	preceding	academic	year.		

	
1.	The	Year’s	Academic	and	Athletic	Highlights	
	

A.	ACC	Academic	Collaboration	
	
The	Academic	Collaborative	among	Atlantic	Coast	Conference	Universities	(ACCAC)	

sponsored	its	twelfth	year	of	initiatives,	with	full	participation	by	BC	students.	The	twelfth	
annual	“Meeting	of	the	Minds”	conference,	designed	to	showcase	undergraduate	research	at	
member	institutions,	was	held	at	Duke	University,	March	31	–	April	2,	2017.	The	Student	
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The	APR	awards	1	point	for	each	student-athlete	who	is	academically	eligible	to	compete	in	the	
next	semester	and	an	additional	point	if	that	student-athlete	returns	to	school	for	the	next	
semester.	For	the	academic	year,	therefore,	each	student-
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All-ACC	first	team,	and	at	the	end	of	the	year	was	named	female	Eagle	of	the	Year.	Senior	Hayley	
Dowd	was	named	to	the	All-ACC	second	team.	Field	Hockey	made	the	NCAA	tournament	field	
for	the	fourth	consecutive	year.	Seniors	Audra	Hampsch	and	Emily	McCoy	and	sophomores	
Ymke	Rose	Gote	and	Frederique	Haverhals	were	all	named	to	the	All-ACC	second	team.	
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2.	AAB	Activities	during	2016-17	
	
A.	AAB	Monthly	Meetings	
	
Our	guests	this	year	included	Director	of	Athletics	Brad	Bates;	three	representatives	

from	the	BC	Student-Athlete	Advisory	Committee	(SAAC);	four	guests	from	around	the	campus	
who	discussed	ways	to	improve	the	acclimation	of	student-athletes	to	college	life	and	BC	life;	
and	Learning	Resources	for	Student-Athletes	(LRSA)	Director	Dard	Miller.	

	
The	AAB’s	monthly	meetings	covered	a	number	of	issues.	These	included	the	role	of	the	

AAB	relative	to	BC’s	Athletics	Department;	progress	to	date	in	achieving	the	Athletics	
Department’s	strategic	plan;	priority	course	registration	for	student-athletes	and	other	aspects	
of	the	BC	student-
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a	miserable	experience,	he	had	found	that	coaches	do	a	good	job	of	both	scheduling	and	
selective	recruiting	so	that	most	of	the	teams	had	a	prospect	of	some	success	against	at	least	a	
portion	of	their	opponents.	

	
Our	November	meeting	(please	see	Attachment	C)	was	attended	by	three	

representatives	from	BC’s	Student-Athlete	Advisory	Committee	(SAAC).	The	primary	topic	was	
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Options	through	Education	(OTE)	Transitional	Summer	Program,	the	Learning	to	Learn	Office,	
the	McNair	Scholars	Program	and	the	Connell	School	of	Nursing’s	Keys	to	Inclusive	Leadership	
and	Nursing	(KILN)	scholarship	program.	The	group	agreed	to	try	to	have	several	representatives	
of	these	offices	as	guests	at	our	next	meeting.	

	
As	a	follow-up	to	the	discussion	at	the	February	meeting,	the	March	meeting	was	

attended	by	four	guests,	representing	the	Athletics	Department,	the	Learning	to	Learn	Office	
and	the	Connell	School	of	Nursing.	It	was	suggested	that	integration	into	the	life	of	the	
university	can	be	particularly	difficult	for	student-athletes	because	their	very	full	schedules	of	
classes,	practice	and	competition	leave	them	with	little	opportunity	to	interact	with	the	wider	
BC	community.	The	guests	described	some	of	their	programs	and	initiatives	that	are	open	to	
both	non-
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field	competitive	teams	has	led	to	the	admission	of	an	increased	number	of	developmentally-
challenged	student-athletes.	These	forces,	she	said,	have	challenged	the	capacity	of	the	time-
intensive	developmental	instruction	model	that	she	and	her	staff	members	have	successfully	
employed	in	the	past.	Dard	saw	the	coming	of	a	new	Director	of	Athletics	and	a	new	LRSA	
Director	as	an	opportunity	to	inject	some	new	thinking	into	the	provision	of	academic	support	
for	BC’s	student-athletes.	She	also	urged	the	AAB	to	be	particularly	mindful	of	its	role	in	
maintaining	academic	integrity	and	upholding	BC’s	reputation	in	the	new	environment	of	
college	sports.	
	


